
 

expectancy is significantly higher, is the vigour of our 

primary health care system as typified by what we are 

witnessing today" Mr. Chen said.  
 

He pointed out that the outreach work by health work-

ers; the public education; prenatal care; dental care; 

psychiatric care and other services and programmes 

have added to the dynamism of the country's health-

care system.  
 
 

The SRHA Chairman noted that while corporate so-
cial responsibility is important, community and per-

sonal social responsibility are essential to the develop-

ment of communities. He explained that Jamaicans 

who have migrated overseas and to other parts of Ja-

maica should be mindful of the impact they can have 

in supporting initiatives geared towards the develop-

ment of the country, especially at community levels.  
 

The Mile Gully Health Centre has occupied its present 

location since 1965, and offers services including 
curative (medical, nutrition, psychiatric); maternal and 

child health (antenatal, postnatal, child health, pap 

smear); family planning; dental; food handlers certifi-

cation; environmental health; Sexually Transmitted 

Infections Clinic and pharmacy services. 
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Serving a population of over 20,000 within the commu-

nity of Mile Gully in Manchester and its environs, the 

Mile Gully Health Centre, which has been refurbished at 

a cost of $US 40,000, will significantly impact the quality 
of services to customers, while enabling staff and clients 

to function in a more comfortable and conducive environ-

ment. 
 

Refurbished by Jamalco and its Noble Foundation and 

charity organization, the United Way of Jamaica, the 

Type 3 Health Centre was handed over yesterday, June 

12.  
 

Public Health Nurse at the Mile Gully Health Centre, 

Mrs. Arlene Ellis-Bennett explained that renovation work 

included: painting of the entire health centre building and 
staff quarters; replacement of windows; installation of 

four air conditioning units; procurement of electronics 

including a gas stove, television set and photocopying 

machine; procurement of dental equipment; construction 

of a covering for an outside waiting area which now ac-

commodates over 50 persons; tiling work; construction of 

a wall adjacent to the pharmacy waiting area; provision of benches for the 

pharmacy waiting area; procurement of stationeries and blinds and the con-

struction of a garbage skip. 
 

She added that in addition to the donation by Jamalco, Member of Parliament 

for North West Manchester, Mr. Mikael Phillips donated a 650 gallon water 
tank and asphalted the walkway to the Health Centre while the Manchester 

Health Department constructed a gate at the Health Centre's entrance. 
 

According to Jamalco's Human Resources Manager, Mr. Christopher Buck-

master, the alumina/bauxite company takes its social responsibility seriously 

and is committed to developing the communities in which it operates. He an-

nounced that Jamalco will also donate later in June, two green houses to the 

Mile Gully community in an effort to teach the farmers green house technol-

ogy. 
 

Guest Speaker and Chairman of the Southern Regional Health Authority 

(SRHA), Mr. Wayne Chen lauded Jamalco for its donation noting that the  

company has continued its tradition of being indispensable to the communities 

in which it operates. Mr. Chen noted that despite the challenges of the coun-

try's health system, the sector, including the primary health care system has 
been performing robustly and beyond its available resources.  

 

"When we look regionally, there are 15 countries in Caricom, and Jamaica 

ranks near the top in life expectancy, yet still of the 15, we are near the bottom 

in terms of our expenditure per capita. What makes up the gap and what gives 

us the edge over even a rich country like Trinidad and Tobago where our life  
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In The News: Southern Regional Health Authority 
Expansion Project Causes 66 Percent Increase in Clientele at Health Centre: Funding Partners 

Pleased  

In 2014, the Lionel Town Health Centre in 

Clarendon was expanded at a cost of $ 22, 

956, 841.00, through the Sugar Transforma-

tion Unit of the Ministry of Industry, Invest-

ment and Commerce with funding from the 

European Union, which has significantly 

boosted the quality of services, resulting in a 

66 percent increase of clientele.   
 

According to Parish Manager of the Claren-

don Health Services, Mr. Joseph Grant, the 

community of Lionel Town and its environs 

have been benefiting significantly as the 

Heath Centre and its service offerings have 

been extensively improved.  
 

"For instance, we have seen increased service 

offerings at our Mental Health Clinic. Previ-

ously, we would cater to 30 clients, now we 

are providing service to upwards of 90 cus-

tomers on a daily basis. We are really seeing 

wonderful developments as a result of the pro-

ject and for that we are extremely thankful" 

Mr. Grant said.  
 

Mr. Grant was speaking at the tour of the Health Centre on Friday, June 30 by Minister of Finance and the 

Public Service, Hon. Audley Shaw; Head of Delegation of the European Union, Ambassador Malgorzata 

Wasilewska and her team and representatives from the Ministry of Industry, Investment and Commerce Sugar 

Transformation Unit, which toured project sites 

in Clarendon.  
 

The Parish Manager explained that the expan-

sion project included construction of a ground 

floor to accommodate a waiting area and bath-

room facilities; construction of stations to ac-

commodate laboratory service, family health ser-

vice, environmental service and mental health 

service and the construction of dental stations. 

He added that the old building was remodelled 

and renovated to create access to the new build-

ing in addition to partition and extension works.  
 

The Health Centre also offers care to former and 

current sugar workers in an around the commu-

nity of Lionel Town, who would visit the Mony-

musk Health Centre before its closure.  

 

Southern Regional Health Authority Regional Director, Mr. Michael Bent 

(right) makes a point to Minister of Finance and the Public Service, Hon. 

Audley Shaw (2nd right), Project Manager at the Sugar Transformation Unit, 

Mrs. Keleen Young-Grandison (2nd left) and Head of Delegation of the Euro-

pean Union, Ambassador Malgorzata Wasilewska (left) during a tour of the 

Lionel Town Health Centre on Friday, June 30.  

Parish Manager for the Clarendon Health Services, Mr. Joseph Grant 

(left) makes a point to Minister of Finance and the Public Service, Hon. 

Audley Shaw and Head of Delegation of the European Union, Ambassador 

Malgorzata Wasilewska, at the tour of the Lionel Town Health Centre on 

Friday, June 30.  
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In The News: Southern Regional Health Authority 

Central Health Facilities Hailed for Tremendous Work in Blood Collection  
 

 

Manchester was selected to host the 

2017 commemoration of World Blood 

Donor Day on Wednesday, June 14 at 

the Golf View Hotel, as a result of the 

tremendous work by the public health 

facilities in the southern region, par-

ticularly Manchester, to improve blood 

collection.  
  

According to the Blood Donor Organ-

iser of the National Blood Transfusion 

Service (NBTS), Mr. Igol Allen, the 

parish of Manchester was selected 

based on the efforts of facilities in-

cluding the Mandeville Regional and 

Percy Junor Hospitals to increase its 

blood collection in addition to other 

initiatives such as the extension of 

opening hours at the Mandeville Re-

gional Hospital (MRH) Blood Collec-

tion Centre. 

                                     

CEO of the MRH, Mr. Alwyn Miller 

announced that since the third quarter of 2016 (July-September), there has been a 37 percent increase in blood 

collection since the extension of opening hours from 8:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m. Mondays to Thursdays; and 8:00 

a.m.-2:00 p.m. on Fridays. 
 

"The hospital examined the extension of opening hours for the public to improve the convenience to persons 

donating after normal work hours. This has proven to be a success and has since resulted in less delays and 

postponement of surgeries" Mr. Miller added.  
 

Mr. Miller explained that the successful Blood Drive that the MRH hosted in May 2016, which resulted in the 

collection of 150 units of blood, was part of the hospital's process in changing the present culture of blood do-

nation in the parish and by extension Jamaica, with the aim of persons becoming voluntary and regular donors. 
 

The Percy Junor Hospital also staged a Blood Drive in April 2017, which resulted in the collection of 52 units 

of blood. Through charity support and that from the Southern Regional Health Authority, the hospital received 

a Compact Blood Bank Refrigerator, which allows the hospital to store upwards of 60 units of blood, as op-

posed to 15 previously. 
 

World Blood Donor Day focused on blood donation in crisis or emergency situations under the slogan óWhat 

can you do? Give blood. Give now. Give Oftenô. The 2017 campaign underlines the role every person can play 

in helping others in emergency situations, by giving blood. 
 

The NBTS is responsible for the collection, testing and distribution of all blood and its by-products across Ja-

maica.   

Nurse Esther Campbell from the National Blood Transfusion Service en-

gages a donor during the 2017 World Blood Donor Day at the Golf View Ho-

tel in Manchester.  



 
 

 

 

 
 

 

The Manchester Health Services, which has re-
sponsibility for delivering effective secondary and 

primary healthcare to residents in the parish of 

Manchester, is on a drive to creating healthier 
communities. 
 

Speaking at a Public Forum on Wednesday, June 

14 on the grounds of the Manchester Health De-

partment in Manchester, Parish Manager for the 

Manchester Health Services, Mr. Earl Mclaughlin 
stated that the health team has embarked on sev-

eral initiatives to promote the holistic approach 

needed to cultivate balance in maintaining a 
healthy lifestyle.  
 

The Parish Manager explained that some of the 

programmes include increased health fairs and 
screenings in several communities, a series of 

public consultations targeting residents and com-

munity groups and Targeted Community Interven-
tions (TCI) which aim to impact positive bahav-

iour changes in relation to health and wellness, behavioural and environmental health practices. Mr. McLaughlin added 

that the TCI is being implemented in the Georges Valley and Greenvale communities in Manchester for a year.  
 

Mr. McLaughlin added that the health team has also boosted its environmental health programmes to enhance the deliv-

ery of effective and efficient environmental health. He noted that this is being accomplished through the Public Health 
Inspectorate body, who have boosted food safety inspection; solid waste disposal monitoring; water monitoring; commu-

nity engagement through public education and inspection and monitoring of  public and private health care facilities. 
 

Guest Speaker and President of the Joy Town Redevelopment Foundation, Major Richard Cooke, who was instrumental 

in the redevelopment process of the Trench Town community in Kingston shared  

with the audience the ingredients for building a healthier community. He highlighted several strategies and initiatives 
which can support the transformation and redevelopment of a community. 
 

Major Cooke noted that healthy communities are 

indeed possible; however, the dedication and sup-

port of a wide cross section of society is essential 
to achieving this goal. 

 

Mr. McLaughlin noted that the Public Forum, 

which was held under the theme, "Empowering 

Our Communities for a Healthier You", is part of 

the Health Department's celebration of Health 
Month. He added that other activities include a 

Cultural Day and Concert on June 22 on the 

grounds of the Manchester Health Department; 
Customer Appreciation Day at the Percy Junor 

Hospital at 9:00 a.m. on June 28 and a staff physi-

cal activity excursion on June 29 in Westmore-

land.  
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In The News: Southern Regional Health Authority 

Health Department on a Drive to Creating Healthier Communities  

A section of the audience.  

President of the Joy Town Redevelopment Foundation, Major Rich-

ard Cooke shares tips for transforming a community.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paediatric services at the 

May Pen Hospital (MPH) 

in Clarendon have been 

enhanced through the dona-

tion of two patient moni-

tors valued at over $1 mil-

lion by charitable organiza-

tions, Angels of Love, Ja-

maica and McLymont 

Helping Hands Children's 

Foundation. 
 

Paediatric Consultant at the 

MPH, Dr. Curtis Pryce ex-

plained that a patient moni-

tor examines the heart rate 

of a child and the oxygen 

level in the patient's blood. 

He added that the patient 

monitor also performs 

Electrocardiogram (ECG) 

monitoring and compre-

hensive vital sign monitor-

ing of the patient, which 

allows doctors and nurses to monitor and deliver treatment in a more timely and focused manner.  
 

"The patient monitors have made the jobs of the doctors and nurses easier as we are able to respond more ef-

fectively and efficiently. This will certainly boost the service delivery of the Paediatric Unit" Dr. Price added.  
 

The Paediatric Consultant pointed out that the first patient monitor was donated to the hospital in May 2017 by 

the McLymont's Helping Hands Children's Foundation while the second equipment was handed over on 

Wednesday, June 14 by Angels of Love, Jamaica. Dr. Price commended both organizations for their dedicated 

support to enhancing children's healthcare.  
 

For Regional Director of the Southern Regional Health Authority, Mr. Michael Bent, support from charity or-

ganizations have been essential in contributing to nation building, particularly in critical areas such as health.  
 

Mr. Bent noted that while the Authority, which has responsibility for healthcare in the parishes of Clarendon, 

Manchester and St. Elizabeth aims to provide effective and efficient healthcare, support from charitable or-

ganizations and corporate Jamaica is always welcomed and appreciated. The Regional Director lauded the or-

ganizations for their continued support to the May Pen Hospital and encouraged them to remain steadfast in 

their mission of inspiring and enriching the lives of children.     
 

Established in 2009, Angels of Love, Jamaica aims to provide support to children in need in areas of health-

care and education. The organization also provides support to disadvantaged, underprivileged and vulnerable 

children in Jamaica.  
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Facilities on the Move 
May Pen Hospital Receive Patient Monitors Valued at Over $1 Million: Paediatric Services Boosted  

 

Dr. McWhinney -Dehaney challenges nurses to recognize link between excel-

lence and quality.  

May Pen Hospital's Paediatric Consultant, Dr. Curtis Price (3rd left) accepts the patient 

monitor from Representative of Angels of Love, Clarendon Chapter, Mr. Roger Morgan 

(4th right), while looking on are left to right) staff from the MPH; Medical Officer, Dr. 

Moya Rhoe; CEO, Mr. Leon Dixon; Senior Resident, Dr. Anona Griffith; Medical Officer, 

Dr. Reynard Hammond and Specialist Nurse, Mrs. Tasha-Gaye Fearon Robert.  


